
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Charge Policy and Procedure Information 
 
 

Charge Policy: 
 
“It is the Guilford County Schools’ belief that students learn better when they are well 
fed.  Hunger can lead to nervousness, irritability, disinterest in the learning situation and 
a shortened attention span.  Therefore, no elementary or middle school student will be 
deprived a meal because the student did not have his/her meal money.  A student’s 
parent(s) or guardian(s) will be responsible for repaying School Nutrition Services (SNS) 
for all charged meals.  Further, Federal policy (FNS Instruction 791-1) prohibits the 
withholding of meals and milk from a child as a form of discipline/punishment.  There 
will be no charging of meals or a la carte sales for high school students or adults.” 
 
 
Charge Meal Procedure: 
 
The amount that may be charged for school meals will be limited to $19.25.  Letters will 
be sent home to parents and guardians when a balance is due.  Payment is due within 
five days of notification.  When charges reach $19.25 students will be served an 
alternative “complimentary” meal until the balance is paid.  A call will be placed to the 
parent or guardian to inform them of the amount and calls will continue until the charges 
are paid.  After a student receives five alternative breakfasts or lunches, the school 
nutrition manager will advise the principal.  The school counselor, social worker or ESL 
teacher will make contact with the parent or guardian.  Charges incurred by the children 
of GCS employees will be collected through payroll deduction if not paid.  At the end of 
each day, the school nutrition manager will generate a report of the charges and 
determine which students have reached the limit and are to receive alternative meals.  
The report will be provided to teachers.  If a student who should receive an alternative 
meal is served a regular breakfast or lunch, the cost of the meal will be added to the 
student’s outstanding charged meal balance.  
 
 
“The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) prohibits discrimination against its customers, employees, and applicants for employment on the bases of race, color, 

national origin, age, disability, sex, gender identity, religion, reprisal, and where applicable, political beliefs, marital status, familial or parental status, sexual 

orientation, or if all or part of an individual's income is derived from any public assistance program, or protected genetic information in employment or in any program 

or activity conducted or funded by the Department. (Not all prohibited bases will apply to all programs and/or employment activities.) 
 

If you wish to file a Civil Rights program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, found online at 

http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html, or at any USDA office, or call (866) 632-9992 to request the form. You may also write a letter containing all of the 

information requested in the form. Send your completed complaint form or letter to us by mail at U.S. Department of Agriculture, Director, Office of Adjudication, 1400 

Independence Avenue, S.W., Washington, D.C. 20250-9410, by fax (202) 690-7442 or email at program.intake@usda.gov. 
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